The September 2009 Council meeting was held on 9/2/09. Council Vice President Sue George called the meeting to order at approximately 7:30pm with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.  Roll Call showed Favire, Rosenstock, & George were present.  Also in attendance were Mayor Warner and many concerned residents.


The August 2009 minutes were presented to Council and placed on display.  A motion to accept the minutes as presented was made by George, 2nd by Favire, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

TREASURERS REPORT:


The treasurer’s report was presented and was accepted by a motion from George 2nd by Favire, Roll Call- all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

GENERAL

PLGIT

GARBAGE
Bal.8/05/09

$11838.08

$113105.38
$21015.47

Deposits


$ 1271.95

$  3003.07
$  420.00

Withdrawals

$ 4604.48

$      .00
$ 3829.00

Interest

     $
    

$    40.59
$__  6.65

Bal. 9/02/09

$ 8505.55

$116149.04  
$17613.12





LIQUID FUELS
  DAM   

PETTY CASH
Bal. 8/05/09

$13872.21

$1032.59

$1.63

Deposits


$     .00

$    .00

$ .00

Withdrawals

$     .00

$    .00

$ .00

Interest


$    4.91

$    .37

$ .00
Bal.9/02/09

$13877.12

$1032.96

$1.63

SEWER FUND

Bal. 8/05/09


$47410.51

Penn Vest interest 9/1
$ 9696.40 (automatic withdrawal)

Withdrawals


$     .00

Deposits



$     .00

Interest



$    7.62
Bal 9/02/09


$37721.73

RECEIPTS:  READ 


$ 3003.07

HA Berkheimer, EIT


$ 1127.00

Realty Transfer Taxes


$   75.00

Zoning Permits


$  718.66

Taxes Collected


$  300.00

Magisterial District fines collected 


$ 2100.00

Playground donations

BILLS: 
READ


$   65.45

HA Berkheimer, Admin & Comm (July)


$   37.55

PP & L April 2 Streetlights(July)


$ 3829.00

JP Mascaro & Sons, Sept Garbage Collection


$  150.00

Atty. Charles McCormick, Sept salary


$  200.00

Zoning Officer, Sally Horny, August Salary


$   59.70

Verizon, Telephone 8/7/09 to 9/6/09


$   47.50

Borton Lawson,Dam Breach Hydrologic Analysis


$  228.00

Kirby Memorial Health Ctr- 12 water tests


$ 2287.50

TM Fitzgerald & Assoc-recycling cans


$   95.40

Reeves Rent a John Inc, 


$ 1143.75

Albert F Maier, Stozenski/Perrone hearing &





filing, etc.

George made a motion to pay the bills, 2nd by Favire, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


UNFINISHED BUSIINESS:


George said it was brought to our attention that Bull’s Eye Construction received a bill from Eric Woelfel and Randy was concerned because he didn’t know why he got it.  After speaking w/Eric Woelfel he said that the inspection and all the work that he did was associated w/the construction of the house and nobody from the Borough contacted him.  Eric sent it to Randy because he believes its Randy’s responsibility.


We asked for bids on drainage problems on Horseshoe Dr.  We received one from Bulls Eye Construction and are waiting for one from Fisher.  Sue said she would also like to speak to both Bulls Eye Construction and Fisher in regard to a drainage issue on Lakeview Dr by Augie Ciulla.  Sue feels both problems should be addressed.


The recycling cans are here and are stored in the Community House.  In order to defray the cost of them we are asking for $5.00 per can.  New residents and residents who don’t have a recycling can now will be able to purchase them first. 


George said we are still working on the request for sewer connection of Dennison Twp onto the sewer line.  Still in discussion stages.


Sue stated that Penn Dot is requesting we purchase and install 12 speed limit signs per their recent survey of the Borough roads.  They cost $90/each.  We can purchase them but will need an ordinance to enforce them.  Total estimated cost is $1080.  Discussion ensued.

George motioned to purchase 12 signs at $90/ea, 2nd Rosenstock, roll call all in favor, none opposed.

NEW BUSINESS:


George stated we have a rate increase from Aqua PA for $9.00/mo.  All gone through PUC so there isn’t any discussion about it.  As a courtesy Aqua PA let us know it will increase as of January to $79/mo.


George said that there is a zoning application that will be submitted for a subdivision.  We don’t have any application yet.  The applicant originally spoke w/Sally who didn’t have an application for this type of subdivision.  When she spoke w/Charlie McCormick who in turn spoke w/Jack Varaly about this.  Charlie’s advice is once we receive this application we should look into obtaining some expertise from a planning consultant.  Sue wants to wait until we actually receive this application before we proceed in hiring anybody to do any of this work.  Discussion ensued.  Council has not seen anything yet.  Rosenstock said that the planning commission has met with applicant so it is on record. Sues concern is that the process of how this happened did not follow procedure so she wants to see an application prior to hiring someone to do work for us.  The application should go to zoning officer first and then it can be taken from there. Discussion ensued.


QUESTIONS:


 Betty McGarrigan Lakeview Dr, asked about a stop sign that is down on Horseshoe & Hollenback Dr. When will it be replaced?  Discussion ensued.


Vince Kimsal said there would be a motorcycle drive on Sept 12th for his son.  Doesn’t know how many but they will drive through the lake.


Betty McGarrigan asked for the breakdown on the $70 cost currently to Aqua PA.  It’s a 20/50 split.  They will be getting $29/50 after the increase.


Bill McGarrigan asked about the sand for the beach issue.  Rosenstock said she would be addressing it under her recreation report.


Frank Conly, 1645 Lakeview Dr, asked about the composition of the sewer charge and debt service.  As he understands it its $50 debt and $20 sewer O&M charge.  His question is can the borough do anything to reduce the debt service charge by virtue of the fees that are being collected on the lots that are sold.  Discussion ensued. Dan George tried to explain how the fees were calculated back when we started the sewer project. George will try to check and find out some information on this.

CORRESPONDENCE:


George said that she is receiving information from the Mayor on the census and has been sending back things as needed.  Don’t know when they will start their canvassing but will let us know prior to it.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:


Mayor Warner said he didn’t have much.  He missed last months meeting but he was celebrating his 50th anniversary.  The only call he received was about a spotlight that was left on and shone into someone’s home.  If you have a zoning problem please call Sally not the Mayor.


Betty McGarrigan had a question about the weed whacking of the lily pads.  Mayor answered that there are not to be any motors of any kind in the lake.  Discussion ensued.


Favire said he took the last reading of the water.  Readings were good all year except the 1st reading.  The only other item he wanted to bring to our attention is the seaweed and the lily pads; they seem to be getting out of hand.  We should spray next year.  Sue stated we didn’t spray this year because we were asked to wait because of the stocking of the fish.  Discussion followed.

The study should be over in the fall and a report will be given to us in January.


George said that we are going to try to get some drainage problems fixed on Horseshoe and by Ciulla’s property.  If anyone has any concerns or issues w/roads please give me call.  Lets take care of the problems before winter.  Discussion followed.


Rosenstock said she had 3 people call about people that do not live here overcrowding the beach especially Saturday & Sundays. Will follow up w/this.

We had a wetland delineation done for the playground.  As it turns out almost the entire ballpark is wetlands.  What we are doing is upland on Terrace Dr is not wetlands.  Walter of Paragon will start leveling and clearing it.  We have the swing set ready to order after tonight.

Speaking with Tom he wanted to make sure we had the sand on the agenda for the recreation to pay half of the cost with the association, $638.00.  Need to get half of it paid.  

Sue George made a motion to pay the association ½ of $638, $319.00 for the sand, 2nd by Favire.  Roll Call, Favire-yes, Rosenstock-abstained, and George-yes.  Motion carried.

Rosenstock is attending a meeting tomorrow night re: Act 32 EIT collection.  Has something to do w/a regional tax collector.  Something to do w/consolidating collector.


Sally had a zoning permit for Dave Bartlett and a zoning permit for Matt Quinn.  Sent notice to Lawson to remind him about the sewer permit & fee.  Mentioned some time ago about the brown house on Darby across from Payton’s.  Have sent mail to them and they just ignore it and never pick it up.  Discussion ensued about the lawn and porch condition of the property. Perhaps we may need to get a constable involved.


George said that the grass at the front entrance and the dam has been cut and looks nice & tidy.  Wanted to thank Walter.


Rich Geyer asked about the drainage pipe problem.  Sue said that we did address this and are waiting for all the bids and plan to take care of this before winter.


Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by George, 2nd by Favire, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


Meeting adjourned.







Respectfully submitted,

